
 

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

Term 4 - Week 2 – Friday 20 October 2023 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 24 October School Photographs 

Thursday 26 October  School Disco 

Wednesday 8 November – Friday 
24 November 

Healthy Harold Van 

Tuesday 28 November High Orientation Day 

Monday 11 December  Year 6 Graduation & Farewell 

Thursday 14 December End of Year Picnic Day 

Friday 15 December Talent Quest 

School Rules 

Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

@fairwest 

mailto:fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


        

 

Dear parents and carers 
 

Welcome back to term 4. Hopefully students have returned re-energised for a very busy term 
ahead. Student reports; School Disco; School Photographs; Kindergarten Orientation; 
Presentation Day; Picnic Day; Year 6 Graduation; Year 6 Farewell and the Talent Quest are just 
a few things on the agenda. Please refer regularly to the calendar in the newsletter and other 
notes sent home so that you don’t miss any important events.  
 

Student safety on the Cumberland HWY 
The roads around our school are extremely busy, especially during school drop off and pick up 
times. Please support the safety of our students and the community by being safe when driving 
and parking near the school as well as when you are a pedestrian. It is very important to teach 
students that they should only cross a road using traffic lights or a pedestrian crossing. Adults or 
other students should not cross when lights are red, this puts not only the students at risk but also 
the drivers. In the morning and afternoon there are over 700 students and adults inside the school 
gates so it is important that no bikes or scooters are ridden on the school grounds.   
 

Updated information  
If any of your contact details have changed, please contact the school office on 9604 5568 so that 
we can update accordingly. A sick child can become very distressed if we can’t contact their 
parent/carer. New changes have now been implemented as per the NSW Health guidelines and 
Department of Education requirements that we must send students home if they show any flu-like 
symptoms.  
 

School Uniform Policy 
As per our school uniform policy, the expectation is that EVERY child wears their full school 
uniform and appropriate shoes every day. This includes a green school hat. If your child wears a 
hijab, please ensure it is green or white. The school is prepared to support students to ensure 
that they are in full school uniform. If there is any issue regarding cost of uniform, please contact 
the school and we will work with you to ensure your child has access to the full school uniform. 
  
Selective High School Applications Now Open 
Attention Year 5 parents and carers: The applications have now opened for Year 7 entry into 
a Selective High School in 2025. Selective high schools provide a learning environment designed 
for academically gifted and high potential students. Most students in selective high schools enjoy 
learning more when their classmates have similar abilities and interests. To apply, complete the 
online application.  Applications close on 20 November 2023. Once the application has been 
submitted and processed, your child will be allocated to a test centre to sit the Selective High 
School Placement Test on 9 May 2024. Selective high school places are offered based on 
students’ test performance (academic merit). For more information, see the newsletter below. 
 

Kindergarten enrolments – BEING TAKEN NOW 
If you have a child who needs to start Kindergarten in 2024 please complete an online enrolment 
as soon as possible or you can also come to the school for a paper enrolment form. After you 
enrol you will also be called to come with your child to the school for an interview. It is never too 
early to enrol and enrolling early will assist the school to prepare transition programs and events.   
For enrolment you will need to bring:  

• Child’s original birth certificate or passport  

• Proof of address e.g., original of council rates notice, residential lease or electricity 

account.  

• Parents born overseas please bring original passport or citizenship papers.  

• Current Immunisation History Statement  

 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7/information-for-applicants
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html


 
 
 
Life Education and Healthy Harold visit 
Life Education offers a range of age-appropriate primary school modules that build on students’ 
strengths, empowering them with knowledge and skills to make safer and healthier choices. 
Students will engage in the following topics: Early Stage 1 - Harold’s Friend Ship; 
Stage 1 – Safety Rules!; Stage 2 – Friends and Feelings; Stage 3 – Relate, Respect, Connect 
and Support Unit students – My Body Matters or Friends and Feelings.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff Learning 
Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past 
two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning opportunities: 

- Full day Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instructions conference – two Assistant 

Principals C&I. 

- One hour 3-6 Curriculum implementation – Three DPs, four Assistant Principals, two 

Assistant Principals C&I, Assistant Principal IS and 41 teachers. 

- Two full days School Leadership Institute – Principal. 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 
students at FWPS. 
 
Genelle Goldfinch 
Principal 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I 
work, live and visit. 
 

 

 

 News from the Principal – Continued 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Class Report – 5A 

  

 
 



 
 

 
Horsley Zone Winter PSSA 

 
 

Fairfield West Upcoming Fixtures 
 

*** Summer PSSA competition games are played between 9.00am and 11.00am *** 

 
Fairfield West PSSA Results 

 
 

Representative Sport News 
 
* NSW PSSA State Athletics Championships 25th and 26th October @ Homebush 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER PSSA Round 9 
27 October  

SUMMER PSSA Round 10 
3 November 

Cricket v Fairfield Heights 
Boys T-Ball v Fairfield Heights 
Newcombe ball v Prairievale 

AFL v Cecil Hills 
Touch v Cabramatta West 

Cricket v GPK 
Boys T-Ball v GPK 

Newcombe ball v SJP A 
AFL v Bossley Park 
Touch v King Park 

Round 7 
13 October 

Round 8 
20 October 

Jnr Newcombe ball v SJP Lost 1-15 1-15 4-
15 

Snr Newcombe ball v SJP Lost 0-15 3-15 7-
15 

Jnr Newcombe ball v  
Snr Newcombe ball v  

Jnr Cricket v William Stimson WON 74-56 
Snr Cricket v William Stimson WON 134-66 

Jnr Cricket v  
Snr Cricket v  

Jnr Girls AFL v Fairfield Heights WON 13-0 
Snr Girls AFL v Fairfield Heights Lost 6-42 

Jnr Girls AFL v BYE 
Snr Girls AFL v BYE 

Jnr Boys T-Ball v William Stimson WON 13-8 Jnr Boys T-Ball v  

Snr Bots Touch v SJP DREW 1-1 
Snr Girls Touch v SJP DREW 2-2 

Snr Bots Touch v  
Snr Girls Touch v  

Sport News 
 



 

Selective High School Applications Now Open 
 

 

Selective high school Year 7 entry in 2025—applications open 9 October to 20 
November  2023.   

Selective high schools provide a learning environment designed for academically gifted 
and  high potential students. They help students learn by:  

• grouping them with other gifted students  
• using specialised teaching methods so students can learn at a quicker pace and in   
  more  detail  

• supporting their unique wellbeing needs.  

Most students in selective high schools enjoy learning more when their classmates 
have  similar abilities and interests.  
Research shows that students benefit both academically and socially from the 
learning  environment in selective high schools. Selective high schools are unzoned so you 
can apply no  matter where you live.  

Where are they located?  

There are 47 selective high schools for Year 7 entry in NSW with:  

• 17 selective high schools  

• 25 partially selective high schools  

• 4 agricultural selective high schools (3 that offer boarding)  

• Aurora College, for rural and remote students available in 182 authorised host schools.   

Check the selective high school map to find one near you. Or look up the selective 
high  schools list.   

Is a selective high school the right fit for my child?  

If your child learns quickly, asks complex questions, has a good memory or is 
intensely  focused in their area of interest, then a selective high school might be a 
great fit. Discuss the opportunity with your child and look through the information 
together on  Selective high schools – Year 7 and in the new student resource hub.  

Fair and equitable access  

The Equity Placement Model helps make access fairer for more high potential students in 
our  community.  

We know that some students may be missing out because they experience 
educational  disadvantage.  

 
 

 

 

 



Selective High School Applications Now Open 
 

Under the Model, up to 20% of student places at each selective high school are held 
for:  • students from low socio-educational advantage backgrounds  

• Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander students  

• students from rural and remote locations  

• students with disability.  

These students can be offered a place if their test performance is within 10% of the 
lowest  general applicant first-round offer for the school.   
Learn more at Equity Placement Model.   

The application process  

Complete the online application.   
Applications close on 20 November 2023.  
Once the application has been submitted and processed your child will be allocated to a 
test  centre to sit the Selective High School Placement Test on 9 May 2024. Selective high 
school  places are offered based on students’ test performance (academic merit). Learn 
more about the placement process and the placement test at Selective high schools  and 
opportunity classes.   

Ready to apply?  

Apply online at shsoc.education.nsw.gov.au  

Further information  

Visit Selective High Schools and Opportunity Classes Year 7.   

Contact the Selective Education Unit  

Placement of students in selective high schools in Year 7 is administered by the 
Selective  Education Unit.   

The SHS and OC schools’ site has a messaging feature that you can use to send and 
receive  messages from the Unit at any time: https://shsoc-schools.education.nsw.gov.au/ 
(Designated  principal's DoE login is required).   

Email: ssu@det.nsw.edu.au   

Telephone: 1300 880 367.   

The preferred way for parents to contact the Selective Education Unit is by sending 
messages  through their application dashboard.   

Website: https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-
and opportunity-classes  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Please come and join in the activities in the Community Cottage. A range of activities are available 

so please contact Rania 0492 842 572 if you are interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

If you are interested in a Citizenship test preparation group – call Rania 0492 842 572 

 

Tuesdays 9.00am-11.00am 
 

Wednesdays in October and 
November: 9.30am-11.30am 

First session: 18 October 

Thursday 9.00am-11.00am 
  

 Thursdays 2pm 

 

Community Hub 
 

Self-Care Workshop 
Wednesday 29 November 

The workshop will support wellbeing 
for the entire family and provides 
practical strategies for parents to 
establish good self-care habits for 
both themselves and their children. 



 

 

Community Hub 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 
 



 

 

Community News 
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Attendance 
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School Uniforms 
 


